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HOLY CHILD PRIMARY SCHOOL NEWSLETTER 
WE ARE COMMITTED TO THE SAFETY,  

WELLBEING AND PROTECTION OF THE CHILDREN IN OUR CARE 

 
 

Hello | Wominjeka | Kudual | Chào | Γεια σας | Ciao | Bongu | مرحبا | Merhaba | Hola | Ayubowan |  أھلا | Kamusta | Namaste 

Did we miss your language?  Please let us know 
 

 

  
KEY DATES 

Tuesday, 13 December at 6:30 pm  
Year 6 Graduation and Para Liturgy 
 

A NOTE FROM THE DEPUTY PRINCIPAL 

Hello Holy Child Families, 
 
Next Sunday 20 November I am hosting friends from the Philippines at my home. In 2016 I 
was fortunate enough to teach in Cebu City in the Philippines for three weeks. On this trip 
I was taken care of in a village run by a group called Kadasig https://kadasigaid.com.au.   
 
These humble people stayed awake around the clock to ensure my safety and that I was 
looked after as the word might have travelled that, “An Australian was staying in the area.” 
How can I repay this generosity shown to me by these villagers back in 2016?  
 

 

 

 
 
 

When my Philippines friends visited in 2018 I was lucky to take them to the MCG (for a Collingwood game!). We had a terrific afternoon 
which extended well into the evening. In the short time we were together I was able to provide them with a good time, however in my heart I 
knew that it fell short of the generosity and sacrifice made when I was staying with them in the Philippines. 
 
How do you ‘repay’ someone? Jesus challenges our thinking by advocating that we do not pat each other on the back by merely inviting those 
into our lives who can ‘repay’ our hospitality. Rather, Jesus asks that we invite those into our lives who do not have the capacity to repay our 
generosity. He asks us to bring those into our inner circle who are hurting and deprived. 
 
Jesus teaches this to us through the parable of the tax collector. How do you respond to Jesus’ invitation when he says, “Come down…I must 
stay at your house?” In the lead up to Advent let us pause to remember that it is through giving and not ‘repaying’ that we are truly blessed.  
 
God bless you all, 
Guy Toomey 
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A reminder to everyone that parking your car at the front of the school gate is not allowed due to keeping 
all our students and staff safe. Please park across the road (opposite the school in J Culpin Reserve). Or in the car 
park at the soccer club and walk.   

One last reminder is that all other times if you do use the kinder driveway then you must turn left.  Again this is for 
your safety and the safety of all other motorists. 
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 SCHOOL GROUND HOURS SUNSMART FOOD AND DRINK 

 GATES OPEN 8:30 AM 

 GATES CLOSE 3:40 PM 

Children playing outside the school 
grounds, before and after school, are 
not supervised until 8.30am before 
school and up to 3.40pm after school. 
Many children are going to the Jack 
Culpin Car Park\Reserve and Gibbs 
Reserve, before and after school, to 
wait for their parents’ drop-off and 
pick-up. We are not able to supervise 
your children in these areas. 

Please ensure that your children are 
collected from the School Grounds in 
Area 1. If your child is not collected by 
3.40pm they are to be collected from 
the Reception Foyer. 

 

Australia has one of the highest rates of skin 
cancer in the world.  

In Victoria, from September through to the 
end of April, average UV levels are 3 and 
above, which is when UV radiation can 
damage skin and eyes and lead to skin 
cancer.  When the UV Index is 3 and above: 
1. Slip on sun-protective clothing 

2. Slop on SPF30+, broad spectrum, 
water resistant sunscreen - put it on 
20 minutes before you go outdoors 
and every two hours afterwards 

3. Slap on a hat - that protects your 
face, head, neck and ears 

4. Seek shade 

5. Slide on some sunglasses - make 
sure they meet Australian Standards. 

Holy Child is a SunSmart School and we 
enforce NO HAT NO PLAY. 

Children must wear the school hat during 
the break times at school. 

During warmer weather 
DRINK MORE WATER 

As the weather warms up it is 
important that our children drink 
regularly.  
Children will need a clearly 
named and refillable drink bottle. 
 
Please do not send food that 
needs re-heating. 
Due to health and safety, we are 
unable to heat children's food at 
school. 

During cooler weather 
As the weather cools, ensure 
children are appropriately 
dressed for cold rainy days and if 
they are wearing a beanie or 
gloves that they are navy blue or 
black.   

Beanies are available for 
purchase at the School. 

BEFORE AND AFTER SCHOOL CARE 
 

 Before School Care and After School Care  
is available at Holy Child every school day 

 
Regular Bookings 
Before School Care is available from 6.30 am to 8.45 am and costs $2.40 after Child Care Subsidy is applied. 
After School Care is available from 3.20 pm to 6.00pm and costs $3.30 after Child Care Subsidy is applied. 

Casual Bookings 
Before School Care is available from 6.30 am to 8.45 am and costs $2.85 after Child Care Subsidy is applied. 
After School Care is available from 3.20 pm to 6.00pm and costs $3.75 after Child Care Subsidy is applied. 
You need to register your child once before you use the service. Please call the school office, leave your name with Reception and 
someone will call you back to assist with registering your child. 
 
You need to register before you can use the service. 
If you are interested, contact Camp Australia on 1300 105 343 or oshc@campaustralia.com.au.  
 

 

  

Holy Child Primary School 
is a Smoke-Free Zone 

 

mailto:oshc@campaustralia.com.au


 

4 | P a g e  

Newsletter No. 17 | 3 November 2022 

 FEES AND LEVIES 
 
Dear Parent / Guardian / Carer, 
 
A reminder that all fees and levies are now overdue. 
 
If you do not pay through direct debit, please pay at the very latest by 25 November, in particular, families that are not 
returning to Holy Child. 
 
If you are having difficulties, please make an appointment to see Mr Smith as soon as possible. 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

IS YOUR CHILD RETURNING TO HOLY CHILD IN 2023? 
 

If not, please come to the office and fill out this Form for your child/children who WILL NOT be returning to Holy Child 
next year. 

 
DO NOT FILL out if your family only has a Year 6 student leaving. 

 

 

  

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1KyBRTz-SXyQnbVB7M7ClzlLh18DGzWoLD5FOSa5mOmc/edit?usp=sharing
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 STUDENT OF THE WEEK AWARD 

Class Student of the Week and Reason 

Prep AM Jonah Calder for managing his learning during our firefighter visit and sharing how we can stay 
safe if there is a fire. Well done Jonah! 

Prep RR Elsie Lee for showing resilience and trying her best every day at school. Keep it up Elsie! 
Jacinta Adam for demonstrating persistence when using her knowledge of sounds to help her 
read. 

Year One JC Chanel Elyas for her ongoing commitment to all areas of her learning. Chanel, we are so proud 
of everything that you have accomplished this year. Keep up the amazing work!! 
Jonathan Mesho for your eagerness in all areas of your learning. Jonathan you have shown an 
increase in the development of your writing and with every word have had a go of spelling it. 
Keep up the amazing work!! 

Year One MW Andrew Goirges for being a persistent learner. Andrew is working hard and learning to self- 
correct to improve and strengthen his reading and writing skills. 

Year Two CY Ashley Isho: Congratulations Ashley for being a conscientious learner with a positive mindset in 
all areas of your learning. 

Year Two EM Charbel Shabo for putting in a lot of effort in his writing and having a creative mindset during 
our writing hour. Keep up the good work! Congratulations Charbel! 

Year Three/Four SS Cristiano Hirmiz for his ongoing persistence to do his best across all areas of his learning. 
Cristiano has shown fantastic determination and success in his PAT R testing. Keep up the great 
work Cristiano! 
Marylauren Brikha for persistently trying her best in all areas of her learning and making great 
successes in her PAT R testing. Well done Marylauren! 

Year Three/Four SW Andy Phan for outstanding achievement across all subjects. Andy has worked particularly hard 
in his LLI and his reading and comprehension in class. Well Done Andy! 

Year Three/Four EC Edan Truong for showing amazing dedication and determination in all your learning and for 
your great success in your PAT R and PAT M testing. You attempt all questions and try your very 
hardest! Keep up the amazing work! 
Stephanie Nguyen Tran for showing amazing dedication and determination in all your learning. 
You attempt all questions and try your very hardest! Keep up the amazing work! 

Year Five/Six JR Luke Hawel for being a self-managing learner who constantly tries his best. Luke, your creativity 
is shining through in your writing magazine. Keep up the fantastic work Luke. 

Year Five/Six CM Danial Jabbour for showing determination and persistence in his PAT R testing and persevering 
with writing your magazine. Well done on your achievements, you should be very proud of 
yourself! 

Year Five/Six DS France Koria for self-managing your own behaviour by acting safe and responsibly. Keep up the 
great effort!  
Jwan Meya for persistently trying hard in all areas of her learning. Keep up the great work!  

Year Five/Six MM Angelina Franso for developing a very good responsible attitude to all her learning especially 
showing a keenness to improve her reading and writing skills. Well done Angelina! 

New Arrivals  Fadi Alkaseer for accepting new challenges and always pushing your limits. Well done Fadi on all 
your efforts especially with your narrative writing.  
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 PREP 

 

 

 

  

On Monday October 24, the local firefighters visited the Preps to teach them about fire safety. 
The students and teachers had loads of fun learning about how to “stop, drop, cover and roll” and 
“crawl down low and go, go, go!”  Then we went outside to look at and learn about the fire truck. 
The firefighters showed us all the controls, hoses, ladders and the tools that they use for 
emergencies. All the students and Miss R got to have a turn of using a fire hose. Now we 
understand why firefighters have to be so strong because it was a very powerful hose! Luckily we 
didn’t squirt each other, we would have got soaked! Firefighter Nick turned the sirens on in the fire 
truck and it was very loud! Someone asked firefighter Nick if they could sit in the fire truck, so then 
all the Preps climbed up and sat in the fire truck. Afterwards, we took some group photos with our 
firefighter friends in front of the fire truck. Sadly we had to say goodbye but it turned out that we 
didn’t have to wait too long to see the firefighters again. They came back to our school again, in 
the afternoon, when there was smoke on the roof coming from the solar panels. We are lucky to 
have such great firefighters in our community to keep us safe when there is an emergency. 

A huge thank-you to Mr Marchione for organising the visit! 

Miss Richardson Prep RR and Mr Marchione Prep AM 
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 HUB 
 

 

Celebrating ten years of the Hume Community Hubs  
An Anniversary Exhibition 

Our hub has provided free of charge play groups, English classes, Walking groups, Barista training, 
Certificates, Family support and much more for the last ten years! 

If you would like to join a group or have a suggestion of a group you would like to see available, please 
contact your Hub Leader Van or Melissa in person or on the contacts below. 

 

 الاحتفال بالذكرى العاشرة لتأسیس معرض المراكز الاجتماعیة 

 لبلدیة ھیوم

قدم مركزنا الاجتماعي برامج مجانیة للمجتمع كاللعب الجماعي، دروس اللغة الإنكلیزیة، مجموعة التجول في الأماكن العامة، دورة 
 سري وبرامج ودورات أكثر في السنوات الماضیة.تعلم كیفیة تحضیر القھوة، شھادات، الدعم الأ

إذا ترغبون بالانضمام إلى إحدى المجموعات أو البرامج أو لدیكم أي اقتراحات لتوفیر برامج او مجموعات اخرى. یرجى الإتصال 
 بمسؤولة المركز الاجتماعي ڤان أو میلیسا شخصیا عن طریق رقم الھاتف أو البرید الإلكتروني أدناه:

 

9309 1620 
vbui@hcdallas@catholic.edu.au 
myoung@hcdallas.catholic.edu.au 

 

  

mailto:vbui@hcdallas@catholic.edu.au
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 NOTICES 
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